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Board of Trustees    ---        Proceedings by Authority 
 
State of New York 
Village of Celoron  ss: 
Community Center 
 
 A Public Hearing of the Board of Trustees of the Village of Celoron, New York was held on 
Monday, October 12, 2015 at 9:45 A.M. 
 
Members Present: Mayor Schrecengost, Trustees Keeney,  Kogut,  Mattison, and Young 
 
Others Present: Village Clerk-Treasurer Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO, Village Attorney 

John D. Vanstrom, Highway Superintendant Terry Schrecengost, John 
Lundquist and Matthew Kerwin, Esq. 

 
 Mayor Schrecengost called the Public Hearing to order and asked the Clerk to read the legal 
notice. 

 

LEGAL NOTICE 
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 

VILLAGE OF CELORON 
 

 NOTICE IS HEREBY given that the Board of Trustees of the Village of Celoron, New York 
will hold a Public Hearing on Monday, October 12, 2015 at 9:45 a.m. in the Community Center, 47 
Dunham Avenue, Celoron, New York to consider the following: 
 

1. The request of Up State Tower Co., LLC and Buffalo-Lake Erie Wireless Systems, 4915 
Auburn Ave., Suite 200, Bethesda, MD 20814 to construct and operate a 150' monopole 
telecommunications facility within a 40'x 50' fenced compound on the premises located at 
East Livingston Avenue, Section 369.19, Block 6, Lot 9, in the Industrial Zone, owned by 
Miller Properties, LLC, 271 Buffalo St., Gowanda, NY 14070.  Section 210-15. of the Zoning 
Code permits said uses in accordance with Section 210-41 with a Special Use Permit.  
  

At said Public Hearing, all persons will be given an opportunity to be heard.  Written or oral 
statements will be received at that time.   
 
Dated:  September 14, 2015 
By Order of Board of Trustees 
Village of Celoron, NY 
 
Publication Date:  October 1, 2015 
 

Mayor Schrecengost asked if there was anyone present who wished to address this public 
hearing to please step to the front, give your name, address and please limit your comments to three 
minutes. 

Matthew Kerwin, Esq, representing Up State Tower Co., LLC and Buffalo-Lake Erie Wireless 
Systems, explained the proposed cell tower. 

Mayor Schrecengost asked three times if there was anyone present who wished to address 
this public hearing to please step to the front, give your name, address and please limit your 
comments to three minutes. 

 
Mayor Schrecengost adjourned the Public Hearing at 9:58 a.m. 
  
 
 

Shirley A. Sanfilippo, MMC/CMFO 
      Village Clerk-Treasurer 


